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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 3rd December 2012
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman

Mark Sains
Secretary


Tony Green
Treasurer


Chris McLaren
Vice President

Dave Debnam
Vice President


Bill Barrett
Men’s Captain


Karen Ashby
Ladies’ Captain

Helen Morris

Simon Cain


Elaine Harries


Pam Abbitt
1 Chairman’s Comments
I would like to extend my heartfelt thanks to everyone involved in the Luton Marathon and to congratulate you for delivering such a successful event. Many runners may be able to say that they have run a marathon, but fewer can say that they made one happen. Every individual contribution, big or small, is crucially important, and as such everyone who volunteers is vital to the success of the race.  

The Luton Marathon belongs to Stopsley Striders as a club, and would not take place if we did not all pull together. When we become members of the club we accept the responsibility to promote the events arranged by the club and our sport in general. The majority of races depend on the hard work and dedication of people in clubs like ours, individuals who give up their opportunity to race once or twice a year to ensure that others have the same opportunity. If we wish to continue taking part in local races, then we need to ensure that we are doing all we can to help these races happen.

As this month sees us hosting a round of the Three Counties Cross Country League, this gives us all further opportunity to show our support for our club. We of course need to field a team, and to score as highly as we can, but without sufficient marshals and helpers, no-one will be able to run. The previous League events have had a very good turn out from the club, and I hope to see the same at our own for both runners and helpers.

I would like to finish by wishing all Striders a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.
2 Apologies
There were no apologies received.
3 Previous Minutes

The minutes of the November meeting were agreed and accepted.
4 Matters Arising
DD has placed a link to the EA website regarding UKA affiliation fees

w.r.t moving to Inspire:
· we now have keys for the rooms

· TG has emphasised to Inspire that we do require at least a studio sized room

5 Secretary Report

Correspondence received:
· From Dave Thompson regarding options for social nights
· The committee has decided to wait to see how the Working Men’s Club works out
6 Treasurer’s Report

TG presented the current report:-

Current Account Balance:
£    281.04
Savings Bank Balance:
£9847
Charity Account:

£  115
7 Membership Secretary’s Report

We would like welcome 4 new members in November
8 Running Report by Bill Barrett and Karen Ashby - Nov 2012
Sunday 11th     Our second cross country league race at Wing proved to be one of the toughest races for a very long time, very wet and muddy. Again a very good result for the Striders, who finished in 7th place, a bit down on our first race but still a good result.

Amanda Rankin, Jenny Griffiths and Chris Hunter ran P.B.s in the Grand Union Canal half marathon. 

Saturday 17th    John Chapman ran a course record for a vet 55 of 19:07 in the St Albans park run. And Phil Nitchen ran the Milton Keynes park run.

Sunday the 18th   saw one of the Striders biggest events of the year, the Luton marathon. And what a great event it turned out to be, the race filled up well in advance and everything ran smoothly on the day. We are all aware that the smooth running of such a large event does not just happen without an awful lot of hard work having gone into the event beforehand. For that to happen everybody at Striders should say a massive thank you to Elaine Harries who put in nearly a full years work to get the race to the standard it has achieved and indeed we are very pleased to say the race has retained its gold standard once again. We would also like to thank everybody at Striders and indeed every other club and individual who helped out in any way because without your help there would not be any marathon at all.

On the running side it was also an excellent day for Stopsley Striders with some very good results in the county championships. Miriam Tedder was 1st lady. Lee Murphy ran a P.B. of 2:58:27 and finished 3rd man. Dave Hall was 3rd vet 45. Mark Sutton had a P.B. of 3:33:03 and came in 2nd vet 50, Mark Sains ran a PB in a time of 3.09.47 and Adrian Moore was 1st vet 55. So a very good day for the club all round.

Saturday 24th  Lee Murphy ran a P.B. of 29:35 in the Wolverton 5miles, just six days after a P.B. in the Luton marathon. Oh to be young again! Can we just mention what a great asset Lee has been to Striders since he joined us earlier this year and it is good to see him running so well.

Sunday 25th  Was the third cross country league race and again a very muddy and demanding course! It was also another very good result for Striders. First we must say a big thank you and well done to Miriam Tedder, Lee Murphy and Mark Sains for turning out and running for their club just a week after running the marathon and all three scoring for their teams. Striders ladies finished fourth, the men finished fifth and the overall team result was fifth place. We also had a good turnout of thirty-six runners, which was excellent considering the race was nearly 60miles away. Thanks to everybody who made the effort. Can we again remind you all that it is not just the first seven men and three ladies who matter. Everybody matters, that is why we are there until our last club member finishes. Everybody matters to us.

Saturday 10th     We saved the biggest news  of the month until last. As most of you know by now, Louise Peters became our first ever first claim runner to be chosen to run for England.  Louise ran in the Home International Cross Country Championship in Belfast representing England and finishing as a scoring member of the Gold medal winning England team. Louise finished fourth vet 40 England lady, 6th vet 40 lady and 24th overall. As your two captains can we say on our own behalf and we are sure on behalf of everybody in the club well done Louise and thank you for all you have done for Stopsley Striders through the years. We are very proud to have you as a clubmate and we hope that this is just the first of many callups for your country. You deserve it.
9 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month was awarded to:
· Lee Murphy
· For 3 PBs in 8 days and for his participation in the league cross country
· Stuart Bonner
· For showing amazing spirit during Wing cross country, and for a great Great South Run
10 Moving to Inspire Sports Village

Nothing further to discuss
11 Three Counties Cross Country – Stopsley Round
(DD) to send out email about marshals
(CM) to check for catering

· ~450 runners (+ marshals/admin)
· We’ll provide food servers, but Inspire to handle drinks

· If Inspire could not cater, then CM is to let EH know ASAP

Reg will be referee

12 A.O.B

Dave Hall has mentioned doing the ‘Round Norfolk Relay’ as a club event
· 17 stages ranging between 5-20 miles

· Dave has kindly said that he will pay the entry if members were to donate to the club charity

· We need some more info, but seems like a good idea

Awards ceremony

· To be dealt with in the new committee meeting (7th Jan)

· (SH) to email coaches (update: done)

· Suggested date: 9th March

Committee is to consider ‘active’ club coaches in February

DD indicates that the LS tops have sold well, and so is looking at ordering some more

MS brought up the issue of wearing club vests in races – particularly if entered as ‘unattached’

· Club colours can be worn if unattached

· Cannot wear other club colours if entered as a Strider (or vice-versa)

Races are starting to enforce the ‘No headphones’ rule

· Especially if it is already in the runners’ notes

· (SH) to remind club members to be careful to follow the rules
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